
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Purchasing & Contracting 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members, KPB Assembly 

THRU: Peter A. Micciche, Mayor  

FROM:      John Hedges, Purchasing & Contracting Director 
Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director  

DATE: September 26, 2024 

RE: Ordinance 2024-19-_____, Appropriating Funds from the South Peninsula Hospital 
Plant Replacement and Expansion Fund for the Women's Health Center Project at 
South Peninsula Hospital (Mayor) 

South Peninsula Hospital's (SPH) Obstetrics, Gynecology and Midwifery services are important 
components of the high quality, locally coordinated care provided within the South Kenai Peninsula 
Hospital Service Area (Service Area) that has outgrown the current facilities for these services.   

South Peninsula Hospital, Inc. (SPHI) proposes to remodel the 4,000 square foot space at 4300 
Bartlett Street to co-locate Obstetrics, Gynecology and Midwifery services in one space that will 
be known as the SPH Women's Health Center. The estimated project cost is $1,013,534.22. This 
includes a 2% administrative fee pursuant to Resolution 2013-022. In concurrence with KPB 
Administration, SPHI will manage this project.  

Your consideration is appreciated. FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
FUNDS/ACCOUNT VERIFIED 

Account:   491.20602 

Amount:   $ 1.013,534.22 

By:  ___________  Date: ____________________ 
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